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As usual, it’s been very busy since our last newsletter. 

Bing part of a trial for NAPLAN online and conducted 

readiness tests with Years 3,5,7 and 9 all being involved. 

This was relatively successful and fortunately we have 

been able to find and report some issues that will      

hopefully be resolved before NAPLAN goes fully online in 

2018 or 19. We have had the people from Boomali Consulting meeting with 

our Senior students as part of a ready for work program that are running. To 

help improve learning across the school our Learning and  Support Team and 

various other staff have had meetings with Brenda Purvis who is Assistant 

Principal Teaching and Learning and also Sue Rathbone the Learning and  

Engagement Officer. Both travelled from Dubbo to assist our staff with        

improving the learning of your children. Secondary students have had the   

opportunity to visit a production by the Bell Shakespeare company who put on 

a performance in Walgett for schools in the area. Four of our secondary       

students went to a leadership camp at Macquarie University and, despite   

having their flight back cancelled and having to stay an extra day in Sydney, 

they had a wonderful time and develop some skills that will be very useful in 

their future. I’d like especially to thank Lennie Frail who  organised this and 

gave up almost a week of his time to support your children and improve their 

options for the future. We organised School Photographs for everyone in the 

school and hosted a School Counsellors meeting where School Counsellors 

from around the region came to Lightning Ridge Central School to share ideas 

and develop strategies to better support our students. Our Year 9 and 10     

students spent two days engaging with the Love Bites Program that is all about 

respectful safe  relationships and we finished off last week by hosting the Iki 

Fit program and Dream Cricket as part of our commitment to healthy          

lifestyles, skills development and exercise for your children. Year 11 are       

currently undertaking their end of Year 11  exams in preparation for starting 

the Year 12 HSC course at the beginning of next Term. Stage 4 students              

attended an excursion to get a better understanding of the operation and  

challenges facing water usage and conservation in the Murray Darling Basin.  

Stage 2 Camp 

Wed 1st - Fri 3rd Nov 

2017 School Newsletter now available online,  

check out our website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

RIDGE KIDS CAN DO ANYTHING !!! 

Year 12 Farwell 
Assembly 

22nd September 

Year 11 Final Exams 

18th Sep - 21st Sep 

Stage 3 Camp 
Mon 30th Oct - 3rd Nov 

with Kerry Adamthwaite 

K - 6 Assembly 

Mon 6th November 

School Holidays 
Sat 23rd September 
 -  Mon 9th October 

 Moorambilla Camp 
21st Sep - 24th Sep 

P & C Meeting 

Tue 24th October 

Year 12 Formal 

18th November 
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Secondary Report 
With Mrs Morriss 

Don’t forget to complete The Tell Them From Me Survey before the 13th of  

October 2017 the information gathered from the survey will provide us with          

important information which will be used to develop our next school plan. The    

survey is conducted online and will typically take less than 30 minutes to complete. 

It will be administered during school hours between 21 August and 13 October. Participating in the 

survey is entirely voluntary. Please use the following link to access the survey:                                   

https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/cv356  

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

This Term secondary students have been involved in: Love bites, Yr 11 and Yr 12 Examinations, 

Moorambilla, Dream Cricket, school photos, Naplan online readiness testing, Yr 12 farewell assembly, 

Shakespeare in Walgett, HSIE excursion to Angledool, Regional athletics in Tamworth, subject        

selections for 2018 Yr 11 & Yr 9 & 10     students, Education Week display, Science Fair, CRL league 

tag, Goodooga Indigenous games,  Neville Thorne in Walgett, Ronnie Gibbs in Bourke, Yr 10 Valid  

Science testing , Work placement for students in Yrs 11 & 12 for construction and hospitality, Work 

experience for some students in Yrs 9 & 10, Majors works completed for Yr 12 students in Design & 

Tech and Visual Arts, Secondary MC Fishing camp, Yr 12 farewell assembly, Walalngu Muru Rising 

Stars leadership camp for Indigenous students, Boomalli meetings with Indigenous students WOW 

what a busy school we are, as you can see our students have a number of extra curricular opportunities 

which they can be involved in. Some students have missed out on these opportunities as they have not 

been at school to receive the permission notes and then they miss the deadline for the return of the 

permission notes. Please make sure your child is at school every day at 8 :40 to ensure they don’t miss 

out on these amazing  opportunities   again.  

ESAFETY With the continuing issues involved around online safety a site has been developed by the              

esafety commissioner to help parents/carers to work with their children to try and ensure they use 

the world wide web responsibly and safely. Technology today is a place of rapid and continual change, 

and if used responsibly can be very productive. However, it is impossible for teachers or parents to 

know what new and old threats are out there that may affect teenagers. Hopefully the following link 

will aid your understanding and help keep our students safe online. 

 https://www.esafety.gov.au/iparent 

 Term 4 will be just as busy with Stage 4 & 5 Yearly Examinations and the commencement of Year 12 

2018. 

As you can see there’s so much happening in our school all the time that every day does 

count. As well as all these exciting, fun and educational activities, we manage a school that has about 

400 students each day. We have 7 Learning Stages from Early Stage I, which includes Kindergarten    

students, through to Stage 6 which includes our HSC students. We organise about 80 staff, we have a 

learning timetable in which over 500 lessons are scheduled in classrooms every week. Every lesson is 

planned by teachers, based on NESA curriculum. For each of the 500 lessons each week a program    

written (which includes adjustments to cater for the needs of every child), resources obtained or made. 

After this every lesson is taught, student behaviour during the lesson is managed to ensure the best    

possible learning conditions for every student and following lesson learning is evaluated and follow-ups 

designed to make sure nobody misses out. Teachers also follow-up on behavioural issues as well as    

evaluate the effectiveness of their teaching and then begin preparing for the next lesson.  

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
https://www.esafety.gov.au/iparent


 

 

 

S1B has had a busy term so far.  We have been learning to write persuasive texts, reading every day and 

counting to 100 and 1000!. 

In our weekly sports lessons we have been practising our fine motor skills and learning to dance.  We 

have also been looking at town and school planning in Geography and designing our own school. 

The children have also enjoyed our weekly drama lessons where they are learning to work in groups to 

perform small skits in front of the class! 

The students also presented some interesting ideas about what they want to be when they grow up for 
Education Week! 

 

 

         

 

Primary Report 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

I had trouble last newsletter sticking to two pages with all the Book Week activities. I didn’t 

have room for the Turtle draw so this newsletter I will catch up. The term has gone quickly 

and I am already planning for next term. 

Planning ahead is important and some students haven’t done things and have made excuses...everything to 

blaming parents for not  putting their library book in their bag to saying we only got back last night. (Reason for 

not having a placard when time was allowed in a lesson for making them and also the fact that from Day 1 in the 

Term it was discussed) I’m not sure how you make all kids responsible but I find consequences for not doing 

things and also giving jobs with the expectation that it will be done in the timeframe allocated helps.  

I am including excerpts from an article in the SMH newspaper: Testing may damage children's love of reading: 

authors Lauren Child, Kate DiCamillo 

Two of the world's best loved children's authors say parents and teachers risk stifling children's early reading 
pleasure by pushing them onto books they dislike or are aimed at building academic success. 

Reading should be about escape, relaxation and enjoyment and never cast as a chore, says Lauren Child          

"I don't know why we are so down on this idea of reading for pleasure," Child says, "I think there is a lot of    

reading for success, reading for learning. You need to think of it as an enjoyable pleasure. Children also need to 

escape for emotional understanding of their own feelings." 

Young readers, says Child, should be free to browse books that interest them no matter their perceived          

worthiness. 

I sometimes find parents want their children to choose books to borrow for their academic success. I say let them 

choose what they want to for their own enjoyment. There’s enough reading for “going up a level.”                    

Borrowing from the library should be free choice and  fun! And if you want to borrow an old favourite that’s fine 

too. Having said that it is ok to read for reading improvement at home. Just make sure that there is time for         

reading for pleasure. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Winners of the Library Turtle Draw have been:  

Week 5 

ES1   –  Zoe Khabo ES1J 

Stage 1  - Kobi Thomas S1Y   

Stage 2  - Mattie-Lee Seaton S2O   

Stage 3  - Torin Barron S3C   

Week 7 

ES1   –  Mary Boehm ES1J 

Stage 1  Aiden Brown S1Y 

Stage 2  Brianna Kotru S2O 

Stage 3 Billy-Roy Frail S3B 



 

 

Primary Student of the Week  

Sharlize Masters S1B 

Term 3  Week  9 

 
 Sharlize is a delightful member of the class who is always following our school 

PBL goals.  She consistently applies herself to all areas of schooling and is     

showing some pleasing progress.  Well done Sharlize keep up the good effort.  

Primary Student of the Week  

Brett McFadden S2O 

Term 3  Week  9 

 
 

Brett is a kind and eager student who always finds time to help his teacher and 

other students. He demonstrates a positive attitude towards all classroom          

activities and has worked extremely hard to see improvements in his learning this 

term. Brett seeks guidance when completing new activities and always works     

cooperatively with his peers. He consistently follows our school turtle goals and is 

Secondary Student of the Week  

Bradley Watt Year 10 

Term 3  Week  9 

Secondary Student of the Week 

Hareem Sohail  Year 11  

Term 3  Week  10 

 
 

Hareem is an outstanding student who has made excellent progress in her Stage 6 

studies. Her commitment to learning is reflected in her grades, which she has 

maintained at a consistently high standard throughout the year. Hareem has taken 

on a leadership role through the SRC, and will continue her commitment to       

representing her fellow students in Year 12. Hareem is always punctual, well     

presented and wears her school uniform with pride. Well done, Hareem! 

Bradley has shown consistent commitment to his learning. He is a hard-working 

and diligent student who always completes his work to the best of his ability. He 

seeks feedback from his teachers and responds to that feedback to improve the 

standard of the work he submits in class and in assessment tasks. Bradley his    

polite, punctual and always arrives in full school uniform with all his equipment, 

and an attitude that shows he is ready to learn. Well done, Bradley. 



 

 

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect of the Lightning Ridge area. The name of the language and Aboriginal   people of 

the Balonne River Region – Yuwaalaraay is connected linguistically to Gamilaraay, the language of the Gamilaroi/

Kamilaroi people.  

The language area extends across north west NSW on 

the Barwon River into south west Queensland along the 

Narran, Culgoa and Balonne Rivers. This area takes in 

the communities of Hebel, Dirranbandi, and St George, 

extending south towards Goodooga, Walgett, Lightning 

Ridge and                            Collarenebri.  

Yuwaalaraay Word of the 

Week                  

Brown Snake(ngandabaa) 
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PBL Update: 
 
During the pupil-free day at the start of Term 3, all school staff met with the PBL Team to discuss ways in 
which we can create a safe and positive environment for our students. The staff and the PBL Team agreed 
upon a set of expectations for all students and staff. Year advisers and classroom teachers have discussed 
these expectations with students, and they are being implemented consistently in all classrooms.  
 
The expectations are set out under three headings: before class, during class, and after class. They are: 
 
Before class 

Students will stand in 2 lines, quiet and orderly 
Students will have all their equipment for class 
Put food and drinks away 
No head phones or ear buds 

During Class 
Teachers will display a lesson sequence (what they’re going to teach) 
Students will sit in a seating plan 
Students will stand behind their chair until further instructed 
Teachers will use positive contact, issue turtles/merits to the always good and improvers 
Teachers will constantly scan and monitor the room 
Bags off desks 

End of Lesson 
Students will keep working until instructed to pack up 
Teachers will clean the white board 
Seats and tables tucked in and straight; students standing behind chairs 
Clean floor around all students 
Close the windows 
Teacher to dismiss class -- no students hanging around by the door  

 

The term has begun well, with students complying with the expectations. We want everyone to achieve 

their best at all times, and while some of these expectations might seem like “common sense”, we find that 

it’s useful to have this behaviour modelled and reinforced so that everyone knows what is expected of them 

at all times. 

 

Mr MacLean, PBL Team 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL ITEMS PRICE SIZE QUANTITY TOTAL 

Caps—BB Black Red/ logo $7.00    

Hats—Bucket (Black) $5.00    

Hats—Red wide brim $7.00    

Back Packs Large $30.00    

Black Jackets—no logo $20.00    

Library Bags $5.00    

Sports Shirts—House colours $7.00    

JUNIOR K - 4     

Shirts—Red  $20.00    

Sloppy Joe—Red, logo $20.00    

Track pants—Black, Micro fibre  $24.00    

Track pants—Black, Fleecy $20.00    

Shorts—Black old stock. Rugby  $12.00    

Shorts—Black , Micro fibre, Cargo $15.00    

Skorts—Black  $15.00    

MIDDLE YEAR  5 - 9     

Shirts—Black / Red / White  (Stage 3, 4 & 5) $25.00    

Jacket— Black (Large sizes only) $40.00    

Track pants— Black Fleecy $20.00    

Track Pants—Black Micro Fibre  $24.00    

Jumper—Polo  Black Logo   5-8yrs $25.00    

Shorts—Black $15.00    

Shorts—Black , Micro fibre, Cargo $15.00    

Skorts—Black  $15.00    

Jackets—Red/Black (new) $35.00    

Canterbury Jersey  9yrs $65.00    

SENIOR YEAR  10 - 12     

Shirts—White $20.00    

Jacket—Black/Red $40.00    

Track pants— Black Fleecy $20.00    

Track Pants— Black Micro Fibre  $24.00    

Shorts— Black Rugby $12.00    

Jackets—Red/Black (new) $35.00    

Canterbury Jersey   $65.00    

   TOTAL  

 P & C   Uniform Shop Price List 

 

Opening Hours 

Monday’s & Thursday’s  

 8:30am – 9:00am 



 

 

 
 

School Holidays Tennis Coaching 

Sue Scoles 

 

Australian Tennis Professional Coaching Association. 

I will be coaching tennis in the school holidays at the  

Lightning Ridge tennis courts for anyone over the age of 8  

years who is interested.  Come along and have fun while 

 learning the  fundamentals of tennis. 

 

SATURDAY 23rd SEPTEMBER 

 FREE “TRY OUT “MORNING. 

Meet your coach and hit some balls so I can grade 

 you into lesson groups according to age and ability.  

Or choose your own group of 2, 3 or 4 people. 

 Please wear a hat, sunscreen, appropriate shoes for  

tennis and bring your own water and racquet.   

( I have some racquets for hire - $2 per lesson) 

FEES: 

30-minute private lesson- $20 

60 minute group lesson-  

Groups of 4 = $10 per person.  

Groups of 3 = $13 per person. 

Groups of 2 = $20 per person 

GROUP LESSONS:                                                                             

Tuesday 26th, Wednesday 27th,  

Thursday 28th September  

 Tuesday 3rd, Wednesday 4th,  

Thursday 5th   October 

TIMES AVAILABLE: 

9.00am - 10.00am           

10.15am - 11.15am                                                                    

11.30am – 12.30pm 

PRIVATE LESSONS:  

Available throughout the school holidays. (Mornings only) 

 Phone for bookings. 

 

FOR ALL BOOKINGS PHONE OR TEXT SUE SCOLES: 

0428511102 

EMAIL: scolesrugby@bigpond.com 



 

 

 

A Parents and Citizens Association is a school based organisation consisting of                 

parents, teachers and interested citizens. P&C Associations reflect the role of the                

community in the local school and provide opportunities to enjoy, learn and                                  

communicate with parents interested in the education of children.                                                            

P & C meetings are held at the school twice per term at 5pm in B2 (old ALR)  

 

Next P & C  Meeting dates:  Tuesday 24th October                                  
              All Welcome! 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

First of all I would like to wish everyone a safe holiday, thankyou for keeping the canteen a very 
busy place during the term! Like most looking forward to the break!  

Please find items listed below that either have been deleted or added to the menu. A couple of 
items are off the menu during the warmer months, as more sandwiches, wraps and rolls will be 
available to buy over the counter. Salad boxes or bowls need to be ordered, helps to keep wastage 
down! 

The next RED days will be held during the last week of Term 4, Xmas treats! The canteen is         
allowed 2 per term! 

The canteen tries to cater to all tastes, healthier the better! A  majority of our products are made 
for School Canteens, as they are portioned controlled. 

NEW ITEMS ON MENU: 

Billabong icecreams are now available, two flavours available, chocolate and rainbow  (replace        
fandangles)  Lunch only!-$1.60ea 

Popcorn honey , salted caramel or sea salt flavours-$1.50ea 

ITEMS DELETED : 

Available until sold out. 

LOL  sparkling drinks (a replacement product will be available next term!)   

Pizza pockets 

Snaps Tangy salsa & bbq 

PRODUCTS OFF MENU – during warmer months 

Chicken & gravy rolls 

Chilli tender rolls (toasted) 

Thankyou to all classrooms for having their baskets back before or by 9:30am! Very 
much appreciated! Especially on those very busy days! 

Please note that all profits made by the canteen go to the P&C for the students. 

CANTEEN RULES 

MORNINGS: CANTEEN OPENED FOR ORDERS AND TO BUY DRINKS ONLY 

8.30am – 8.40am 

Year 5 & 6 and High school only allowed to buy drinks in the mornings during the above times! 

Parents can order until 9.30am for students. Canteen roller doors will be closed from 9.30am until 
Recess. 

Kindy to Stage 2 (Red shirts) all orders can be placed in canteen baskets (menu and bags         
available in each stages baskets) and sent around to canteen for Recess and Lunch orders. 

Please when ordering students Recess and Lunches please put R or L on separate bags with        
students name and class and items to be ordered any icecreams ordered for lunch will be put in 
separate bag with students name on bag and sent with lunch orders, change will be sticky taped to 
bag.  

Year 5 & 6 to year 12 students can buy over the counter at recess and lunch. 

Icecreams are available to buy or ordered at lunch only. 

Please note that the Canteen will close 5 min before bell time. Roller doors will be closed.           
Students will not be served outside of Recess & Lunch  times. 

Thankyou, 

Susan Chapman 

CANTEEN  NEWSLETTER 



 

 

 

  


